
 
 
 
 
Co-Vice President Nominee 
 
Audrey Metcalf, Associate Director, Corporate Relations, Washington University in St. Louis 

 
I have been a member of Washington University in St. Louis’ Corporate 
Relations team since May 2012, and currently serve as its Associate 
Director. In this role, I oversee the identification, research, and 
management of corporate prospects, data, and donors for fundraisers 
and university leadership. I also head the team’s stewardship efforts and 
represent organizational fundraising and external engagement units for 
the university’s CRM. A native of St. Louis, I earned a Bachelor of Arts in 
anthropology with a minor in English from the University of Missouri–St. 
Louis. 

 
As a member of NACRO for more than eight years, I have had the opportunity to volunteer on 
several committees. I currently serve on NACRO’s Board of Directors as Member at Large, tasked 
with expanding the organization’s educational offerings. I have been a member of the 
Benchmarking Committee since joining the organization and had the opportunity to serve as its 
Co-Chair and a member of the Board from 2020–2022. I also have served as a member of the 
Awards, Communications, and Strategic Planning Committees, and led an ad hoc Policies & 
Procedures Committee. In 2023, I received NACRO’s “Volunteer of the Year Award” for my work 
on the Benchmarking and Communications Committees, Strategic Planning Committee, and 
helping rewrite NACRO’s by-laws and policies. 
 
I cannot begin to describe how valuable NACRO has been for both my professional and personal 
development. Something you often hear upon joining is that getting involved with a committee 
is one of the best ways to get the most out of the organization, and it is absolutely true. Heeding 
this advice, I’ve had the opportunity to serve as a member and leader of multiple committees 
and believe this diverse volunteer experience provides me with a unique perspective and 
skillset to ensure NACRO remains a premier organization for corporate relations professionals. 
I’m honored to be nominated for Co-Vice President and greatly appreciate the opportunity to 
serve the NACRO membership in such an impactful role. 
 
 
 


